
NSW Health respects your privacy and the services 
you access are confidential. We will not share your 
information unless it is necessary. 

For your safety and wellbeing, and the wellbeing of 
others, sometimes we may need to share information 
about you and your health outside the health service, 
but we will always try to discuss this with you first. If 
we think you or someone else is at risk of significant 
harm or if we have concerns about your safety, welfare 
or wellbeing, we may need to share the information 
without your permission. Before doing this, your health 
worker will try to talk to you about it first.  

Your health rights and responsibilities are important 
to us. For more information about how we protect 
the confidentiality of information about you and 
keep your information private, you can: 
	• Speak to a health worker.  
	• Refer to the ‘We keep it zipped’ pocket-sized card 

at the counter or provided by your health workers 
(for example the Wellbeing Nurse).  

	• Visit the NSW Health website (www.health.
nsw.gov.au) and search for the ‘Youth-Friendly 
Confidentiality Resources’ and ‘NSW Health Privacy 
Leaflet for Patients’.
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